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Grass Verges
Last week, Councillor Rayner, noticed the verges in the village of Horton were being cut by a contractor.  This work is carried out by a contractor on behalf of the Royal Borough of Windsor & Maidenhead.  
Councillor Rayner wondered why only one metre was being trimmed from the kerb side.  By cutting one metre of verge the whole grass verge looks untidy.  By not cutting the grass on the banks of ditches, it causes trees to start growing on the grass verges, in the ditches and on the banks, which eventually means the trees grow into the ditch and block the water flow, causing flooding problems.  This also means the ditch can not be cleaned easily.
Councillor Rayner will be raising this matter at the next council meeting.  He will be asking if the grass verges in Horton can be cut back in full, so the ditches are kept clean and tidy and are able to work in times of flooding.
Photo attached, for information.
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